TriMet Reimagine Public Safety Advisory Committee Virtual Meeting

Monday, November 15, 2021, 1:00-2:30 p.m.

Staff present	Committee members present	Committee members not
		present
Amparo Agosto, Coordinator,	Annadiana Johnson, CAT	Jonath Colon, Centro Cultural
Senior, Community		
Engagement Programs		
Marissa Clarke, Senior	Adam Jenkins, 2nd Home Program	Mahesh Rao Udata,
Coordinator, Community		Community Members
Engagement Programs, Safety		
& Security Division		
John Gardner, Director, Equity,	Celess Roman, Clackamas Service	Nansi Lopez, Washington
Inclusion, & Community Affairs	Center	County Chamber of
		Commerce
JC Vanetta, Executive Director,	Cesar Tapia-Chavez, Latino	
Public Affairs	Network	
Martin Gonzalez, Manager,	Fred Casey, ATU757	
Community Engagement		
Programs		
Sam Desue Jr., General	Jairo Rios-Campos, Play East	
Manager		
Tamara Holiday, Assistant,	Jan Campbell, Disability Rights	
Senior Administrative	Oregon	
Mimi Bernal-Graves, Program	Joseph McCleary, Homeplate	
Manager, Training &	Youth Services	
Development		
Board Director Dr. Lewis	Kasi Woidyla, Virginia Garcia	
	Memorial	
	Lonnie Silva, Urban League of	
	Portland	
	Ray Atkinson, Clackamas	
	Community College	
	Scott Brumitt, LifeWorks NW	

• (Zach Lindahl) Attended in place of Nansi Lopez, Washington County Chamber of Commerce

The meeting was recorded and can be found on: https://trimet.org/publicsafety/

For those wishing to provide public comment, please sign up prior to future meetings by emailing: reimaginepublicsafety@trimet.org or put your name in the chat during the meeting

Good afternoon 11/15/21- 2nd of the TriMet meetings, this meeting is being recorded

Starting with introductions, name, pronouns, and organization

Joined by Dr Lewis and Sam Desue Jr, TriMet's general manager

Meeting goals from Marissa-micro grant program-timeframe for solicitation. The group proposed no other goals for the meeting outside of the agenda.

October meeting minutes were approved with one edit-"If the committee identifies a training need, will TriMet will be able to implement it across staff and contracted staff. – The answer is YES"

GM Sam Desue welcomed everyone to the advisory committee. Sam gave a brief personal background and assured the committee of the agencies commitment to the work of Reimagining public safety

Dr. Lewis reiterated the roles and responsibilities of the committee, and reminded everyone that the committee information can be found online

John Gardner (see slides) reviewed the Reimagine Public Safety program and explained TriMet's divisions. He reminded the group of the initiative staff are responsible for and the initiatives the committee will have input on. John laid out the next couple of months' worth of committee work including discussing a "crisis intervention team". This discussion prompted great questions around the current state of security at TriMet and regional non police response models.

Mimi Bernal-Graves shared with the committee the LMS tool that will be used to support the implementation of the micro-grants. She spoke about TriMet's commitment to inclusivity and accessibility in trainings and curriculum development. She encouraged the committee to consider the sustainability and maintenance of the material we are requesting. Mimi emphasized different learning styles and best practices in adult learning.

Mimi made herself available for further discussion to the group.

From October's meeting: Not everyone has completed the surveys, it is important to do so for the committee to have a better understanding of the topics they will request trainings for via the microgrants. Also, everyone needs to send in a bio to be on the website.

Homework: Doodle poll for December meeting, survey if you have not yet completed it.

Next meeting: TBD

Public comments: none